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Summary of Legislation:

	Section 1 requires a post-mortem exam after an execution.  Section 2 requires that canteens in privately run prisons be included in the centralized canteen operation currently used by state institutions. Assets and profits from canteen operations in those institutions will be utilized in those institutions.  Section 3 allows the Department to impose reasonable fees for use of medical facilities by inmates. Section 4 adds parolees on active supervision to the list of others who are prohibited from requesting information on any other inmate or correctional staff besides themselves and increases the time for open record response to 5 days.  This section will reduce or eliminate the frivolous requests of documents such as the warden’s vacation schedule.  Section 5 permits the use of monitoring devices for persons on probation or parole and to charge a reasonable fee for equipment usage.


Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups):

	Section 1 which requires a coroner to perform a post-mortem on an executed inmate would have no impact on the Department, since a post-mortem procedure only requires a physical exam of the body. Section 2 which includes private prisons in the centralized canteen system has no impact on the Department directly but would provide for uniform pricing and accounting practices, uniform inventories throughout the system as well as consistent policies regarding expenditures for inmate benefits.   Regarding nominal inmate fees for medical services as contained in Section 3, the bill provides statutory authority for an administrative practice established 2 years ago designed to reduce or eliminate the frivolous consumption of otherwise free medical services provided to inmates by taxpayers.  The intended impact of Section 3 is to reduce the cost of providing frivolous or unnecessary medical services to inmates.  Regarding Section 4 of the bill, the Department of Corrections currently receives few requests for inmate records from other inmates or other felons under supervision and thus minimal impact on the Department is anticipated, however, the bill will prevent access to such records by those without a valid need to have access.  Narrowing the scope of open record requests will relieve staff of the obligation to spend time responding to frivolous requests. The five day period allows adequate time to respond to the demand of open records request from inmates to have copies of their voluminous medical records.  This will permit more efficient utilization of staff time.  Allowing the use of monitoring devices on probationers and parolees pursuant to Section 5 will expand and enhance the ability of the Department to monitor the activities of those individuals on probation or parole providing greater security for the public at large.


Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted):

	The overall impact of the bill is to enable the Department of Corrections to operate more efficiently, effectively and/or to provide greater safety for the citizens of the Commonwealth.   Although difficult to quantify, the fiscal impact is projected to be positive.
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